

The Fetter Family

Missionaries to

Micronesia

March-April 2013



Contact Information:

The Fetter Family
P.O. Box 697
Kosrae, FM 96944
danielfetter5@hotmail.com

Sending Church:

First Baptist Church 327 N. Main St. Evart, MI 49631 (231) 734-6172

Support Address:

WWNTBM
P.O. Box 725
Kings Mountain, NC
28086
(704) 730-1440
www.wwntbm.com



Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We were finally able to book our tickets for the end of April. We will be traveling for just over thirty hours and need your prayers. Emily and Lauren are excited about the trip, but have a hard time sitting in their seatbelts all the way (thirty minutes) to the airport. We need your prayers! The flight, along with all the driving on furlough, will be a big change on all of us. We have lived on an island for over three years with only eighteen miles of paved roads. Driving to the other side (again thirty minutes) is a long drive. Please pray for us to adjust and also for our bodies to adjust to the weather as well. On a cold day in Kosrae, we may get into the freezing temperatures of the 70s. When it rains for days on end, people will get colds and running noses because of the temperature drop. We are praying for warm weather to come early in Michigan!

Our church services have been going very well. After one of our past revival services that was held in Malem, the church in Tafunsak was thinking we were going to have another week of services there. This year, we were able to have revival services in Tafunsak a couple of weeks after our revival meeting with Bro. Quinlin. Bro. Danny Whetstone, president of my mission board, and his wife were traveling through our area. During their stop, we had Bro. Whetstone speak. The Tafunsak Baptist Church was so excited about having their very own revival services.

My heart goes out to the youth in our church and area. Right now, we have no weekly services for the youth in Tafunsak. With most of my time and attention on our main services, we have not been able to have many activities for the youth. God has laid a couple of people on my heart, and we are asking you to pray that He would open the doors for the right person to start a service or two every week for the young people. We have classes on Sunday mornings and Wednesday nights for the children, but we would love to see another class opened up of the youth age as well. Many of the children that have been coming are now the right age to move up into a youth group.

It is amazing to see people grow spiritually over time. When we first met Linse, he was confused about some of the basic doctrines of the Bible. Through discipleship, we were able to see him and his wife grow. Linse is from Naru and the reasoning for them coming to Kosrae was to take care of his wife's mother. At first, he wanted to return to Naru once she passed away, but told me that it was God that brought him to Kosrae to learn the truth. Since then, his mother-in-law has passed away, and he and his family are still faithful to church! In fact, he and his wife have started Bible Institute and have a desire to learn the Word of God. Praise the Lord, and thank you for your support!

Until He Comes, Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter